NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP
MINUTES of meeting held on Tuesday November 8, 2016 at the Youth Centre

Present :     Judy Rogers, Lesley Smith, Alexander Church, Martin Bates, Tamara Strapp, Sheila Brazier, Karen Ripley,Ruth Hardy, Peter Davies, Jeremy Knott

1.  Apologies:  Sean O'Hara, Nick Greenfield, Graham Browne, Sue Prochak
2.  Declarations of Interest:  Judy Rogers.
3.  Minutes of previous meeting:  Approved.  No matters arising.
4.  Discussion on Martin Bates' research work which dealt with


-  Local listing


- Trees


- Green spaces
There was very great appreciation for the huge amount of work which Martin had undertaken in order to produce these documents.  However there were also a number of serious concerns and reservations about the implications of producing the local list, particularly with regard to the potential effect on householders whose properties appeared on the list, and questions about how effective it would be and what actual enforcement powers were available. 

Jeremy asked what was the difference between having a building on this list, and having it already listed or as being in the AONB.  He and others had been asked this frequently by members of the public.  

Martin clarified that we have two conservation areas in the Parish centre, Robertsbridge and Northbridge Street.  Salehurst is not a conservation area.  Thus there is already some protection for all buildings and trees in those areas.  He had undertaken it because we had thought it important to identify similar buildings outside the conservation areas other than those which are on the national list held by Historic England.  He had picked out a few anomalies in the HE list and also rearranged it to make the list more easily readable.  He had also included some properties inside the conservation areas which are not on the national list.

There was considerable discussion as to what the intention was once the lists were agreed.  Martin's understanding was that all property owners on the list would be notified by letter.  He proposed that the Parish Council should have a lead councillor to whom people should refer if  they were intending to do any work or renovations.   It was pointed out that the Parish Council already has a huge workload.  It was felt generally that publication of the list and receipt of such a letter would cause concern to householders and possible confusion as to the implications of a property being included – for instance, would people have to apply for planning permission before they did anything if their property was on the local list?  This would need to be made clear in any letter that went out.  

It was agreed that we needed a very clear statement at the beginning of the document as to its status and purpose, but that we did not have sufficient information at this stage to deal with that.  Therefore it was decided simply to continue with discussion of which properties should be included on the list and return to the actual wording at a later stage.  As and when we do this policy, then we can seek expert advice.

The group then went through the lists of buildings and trees.

Buildings:  It was agreed that while factual descriptions of the properties were fine, any comments involving opinions on work that had already been done, e.g. windows being replaced with unsuitable materials, should be removed.  Martin will make amendments.

[Stephen arrived at 8.05]

Stephen reported that Historic England are very suppportive and pleased that we are doing this,

and read out an extract from their pre-submission feedback comments, contained in a letter to the Parish office dated Novembere 7, as follows:

“Policy EN8. Scheduled monuments are designated heritage assets and would best be included under the requirements of policy EN7. To make the policy clearer we suggest the following amendment:
 Locally listed buildings listed in Schedule 3 or otherwise identified by RDC and other key buildings or structures which are of significant local architectural and historic interest and contribute to the Parish’s distinctiveness  will be conserved in a manner appropriate to their significance.  Development proposals will be expected to retain and enhance the local distinctiveness of locally listed buildings and structures and their setting. The Salehurst and Robertsbridge Character Assessment and historic environment study (see evidence base) will be used as a reference to assess the impact of the proposals.”
He also referred the meeting to a document, Robertsbridge History Character Assessment Report: July 2009 by Roland B. Harris, which contains a great deal of relevant information.  Copies were not available but it can be viewed online.

There was some discussion of whether some buildings should be included not because of any architectural merit but because of possible interesting historic connections, e.g. the Scout hut.   People should let Martin know if they know of any such buildings.

Jeremy asked what would we do if a property was listed and the owners objected.  All these issues need to be considered in greater detail.

Trees:  The group went through Martin's list, which again he will amend accordingly.  It was felt that it would be wise to have blanket protection for hedgerows throughout the parish e.g. to prevent them from being replaced with fencing, or to protect from encroaching suburbanisation as is happening with the verges on the lower part of Bishop's Lane.  Concern was also expressed about the trees along the Mill stream as the proposed development extends a very long way along the stream and would involve a great deal of clearance, and be very visible across the valley.

Discussion of the Green Spaces document was deferred due to lack of time.  Martin was thanked by the group for the huge amount of time and effort he had put into producing such excellent documents, which was very much appreciated.

The meeting closed at 10.05. 

Date of next meeting:  Friday 11 November at 6.30 in the Youth Centre. 

